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2/10: Water Forum coordination phone call. I met with Jessica Law, the 
Executive Director of the Water Forum, via phone call to discuss the Water 
Forum and its Public Caucus. Ms. Law described the current effort to 
update the Water Forum Agreement and the ways the District could 
participate in the Public Caucus.  
 
2/12: American River Flood Control District Board of Trustees 
meeting. The Board met in regular session. The agendized items included 
an encroachment permit application for a septic system replacement on 
Claremont Road, the Personnel Committee recommendation for selection 
of Personnel Legal Counsel, consideration of an effort to de-authorize the 
McClaren Drive levee segment, and a presentation from the Water Forum. 
 
2/17: Sacramento County Local Hazard Mitigation Plan Web meeting. I 
attended this meeting via teleconference with representatives from the 
County of Sacramento and numerous Special Districts to discuss the 2021 
update to the Local Hazard Mitigation Plan. 
 
2/23: Arcade Creek Seepage Discussion. I met with staff from SAFCA, 
the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, Mead & Hunt, and Kleinfelder to discuss 
the effort to correct a seepage problem on the Arcade Creek North Levee. 
The group discussed the seepage that was observed during the high-water 
events of 2017 and 2019 and steps taken to date to identify the source of 
the seepage. SAFCA tasked its consulting engineers with developing a 
strategy for more exploratory potholing and a water test to locate the 
waterside source of the seepage. 
 
2/24: Water Forum 101 Web meeting. I participated in this web meeting to 
learn about the Water Forum’s mission and current effort to update the 
Water Forum Agreement. This meeting focused on the Public Caucus and 
its role in updating the Agreement. 
 
2/25: ARFCD Public Outreach Committee meeting. The Public Outreach 
Committee met to begin work on the Spring 2021 Newsletter.  
 
 
 


